
 

 Our mission is to strengthen our community through substance abuse prevention. 
Our vision is to build Meridian into a drug free community where people can safely live, work and raise a family. 

                           MINUTES: Meridian Anti-Drug Coalition General Meeting 
          *** Special Holiday Location (In-Person Only)***  
                              Lucky Perk Coffee, 1639 S. Eagle Rd. Meridian, ID 83642  
                                               December 15, 2022 | 4:00-5:00PM 

 
MEETING ATTENDEES 12 (In-Person Only): Kendall Nagy, Kelsey Johnston, Danielle Fanopoulos, Nate Zimmerman, Earl Scharff, Terry Austin, Ashley Horvath, 
Susie Stertz, Brenda Willson, David Phillips, Joe Sandoval, Dominic Tierno 

TIME SPEAKER: AGENDA ITEMS  NOTES 
4:00 Kendall Nagy, Director: Welcome & Introductions 

| Additions to Agenda? | Meeting Minute Vote 
(October 20, 2022) 

(all) please sign-in | (Secretary) ensure everyone has signed in | (all) motion, second, anyone 
opposed; vote to amend or approve minutes- Motion: Brenda, Second: Ashley, Unanimous 
Approval 

4:10 Hailey Blogg, Secretary Kelsey Johnston (filling in 
for Hailey): updates on MADC media projects 

(Secretary) take minutes, special attention to action items & votes 
1.December’s meeting notes will be input into the Newsletter Draft and sent to CEC members only. 
The new MADC Newsletter will launch after January’s Meeting. 
2.Audio is being recorded at unbound next week for the MADC Promo video. 
3.Opioid Settlement Funds are being highlighted in the City of Meridian’s Annual Report. 

4:15 Executive Committee, Sector Representatives 
(SRs): updates 

 

(all) share goals for new year as Sector Reps., identify opportunities within your Sector to expand 
prevention education 
(Ashley) 
1.Sticker shock event was successful. Idaho Statesman picked up letter to the editor to reduce 
underage drinking submitted by Renaissance Student. 30 youth came together. 13,000 bags in less 
than two hours.  
2.Crisis Intervention team will be presenting at the MADC meeting February 16th.  
(Earl) 
1.Red Ribbon Week Kite Flying: had 50 kids attempting to fly at Meridian Middle School. All 
students received a kite in their homeroom class and talked about Red Ribbon Week.  
(Susie) 
1.Sent out 24,000 Ribbons to various entities who requested them from DEA for Red Ribbon Week. 
2.Several resources available: 
Ray Lozano presented in Burley Idaho in partnership with Community Coalitions of Idaho. | Elk’s Kid 
| Zone Comic Book Program for teachers. | Heather DiBlasi Speaker | Podcast with Jodie Sweeten  
3.Kiki Camarena award nominees, law enforcement officer who has done a lot to educate students 
on drug prevention. Email Susie for more info. susiestertz@gmail.com  
(Danielle) 

https://raylozano.com/
https://elkskidszone.org/topic/online-comics/
https://drheathertalks.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ai1vQ60Khgk
mailto:susiestertz@gmail.com
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1.West Ada School District is going through a lot of changes in the behavioral health and social 
services area. They are interested in more prevention work. Looking at current policies to update. 
Follow up meeting in January.  
2.Northwest Alcohol Conference at End of July. Danielle will check and see if MADC can have a 
vendor table for free.  
3.Possible opportunity to partner on Train the Trainer Life Skills courses for Elementary, Middle, 
and High Schools. Kendall and Danielle will communicate.  
(Brenda) 
1.Making progress but still looking for government entity to hold funds for Region 4 Behavioral 
Health Board (R4BHB). Money is there but cannot be used. There is 30K set aside for administrative 
support to manage the funds.  
2.Working to continue to build a collaboration between MADC and the Region 4 Behavioral Health 
Board (Kendall- Hailey will reach out to Brenda to attend meetings.) 
(David) 
1. Community Coalitions of Idaho (CCI) participated and provided support during Red Ribbon Week, 
and hosted two educational guest speakers for both students and parents at various locations.  
2.CCI participated in, “Giving Tuesday”, for which they are still accumulating funds and will be 
distributing them to various entities in need of financial support.  
3.CCI will be hosting upcoming workshops and trainings with a focus on the LBGTQ+ community. 
More information to come soon.  
(Nate) 
1.Helped support and organize the Sticker Shock campaign with the National Honor Society  
2.Currently working on creating a new Natural High PSA video. More information to come soon.  
(Joe) 
Interested in participating in MADC and will be looking at how he could potentially promote MADC 
events on his Facebook page, Treasure Valley Crime & Community.  
(Dominic) 
1.As a community member, Dominic expressed his appreciation for what the MADC is doing to 
educate the community and prevent substance use within our community. 
2.Shared his goal to continue producing documentaries that focus on substance abuse prevention 
with the focus of getting the information in front of youth. 

4:35 Kendall Nagy, Director:  
 

(Staff) social media oversight, graphics and web updates, restocking resources, grant reporting & 
applications, researching evidence-based prevention programs (K-12), attending trainings 

https://www.lifeskillstraining.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1613887072084183
https://dominictierno.com/
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Updates- Hailey’s Updates 
 
Mental Health Fair 

 
 

 
 

 
Red Ribbon Week 
Trunk-or-Treat 
 
Rx Take-back  
 
Mayor’s Faith Advisory Council (MFAC) Meeting 
Winterland Festival 
 
 
Upcoming- Boys & Girls Club Family Night 1/26 
(tentative) 
Community Anti-Drug Coalition’s of America 
(CADCA) Training 1/30-2/2 

(Kendall) Hailey’s Updates:  
1.Shared prevention resources with 20 community members at Coffee with a Cop. 
2.Participated in Meridian Gathering Place and Resource Center’s Mental Health & Wellbeing Fair. 
40 prevention conversations at that event. 
3.Teaching in the schools: taught 88 students in a Mountain View High School Health class about 
drug prevention and 30 students at Meridian High School about the role of drug prevention in law 
enforcement for a Criminal Justice class. 
 
-This year’s Red Ribbon Week set a record for the number of schools participating in the event.  
-At this year’s Trunk-or-Treat, over 450 contacts were made with individuals regarding drug 
prevention messages.  
-At the fall Rx Take Back event, we collected 301 pounds of medication from 134 cars at the drive 
through event. The next event is scheduled for April 22, 2023 at Blue Cross of Idaho.  
-Crime and Drug Prevention presented to 18 members of the MFAC sharing info about MADC. 
-At the Winterland Festival, a booth was set-up with free resources for parents. All Parent 
Prevention Packets were taken by families in attendance.  
 
Upcoming Event: Boys and Girls Club Family Night – Information to come at the January 2023 
MADC Meeting 
Upcoming Conference: Kendall and Hailey will be attending the Community Anti-Drug Coalition’s of 
American Training in late January and will bring back information to the MADC. 

4:55 Open Discussion: partner updates, questions, 
suggestions, etc. 

Homework: watch Dominic’s 20 minute documentary Dead on Arrival about Fentanyl. 

5:00pm Meeting Adjourned                                                       Next meeting is January 19, 2023 at 4PM.  
Happy and safe holiday wishes to you and your family! 

 

https://www.meridiangrc.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iJgPmrLjkuo

